
RGVQG BOARD MEETING 
August 9, 2023 
 
Present: Florea Flores, Lila Helm, Diana Wolf, Carrah Maney, Kathe Letulle, Marsha 
Santow, Laurie Magee, Debbie Williams, Dale Shafer, Chris Cowan, Jan Randeau, 
Marty Morrison, Jackie Landon.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Marsha Santow at 9:30am. 
 
Secretary’s report willed be placed on file as printed. 
 
Treasurer’s report will be placed on file for audit. 
 
Membership – Debbie Williams – 239 members right now. She is finding that 
people are paying their membership dues twice for the same year. 
 
2024 Quilt Show Chair – Laurie Magee and Jean Waufle – Deposits have been 
made for 2025 and 2026. This will freeze the price for the convention center. She 
was retained the domain name for the next 3 years in case we want to do another 
virtual show. 
 
Programs – Jan Rondeau – She has several programs lined up for the season. Suzy 
Perron will try to do Barn Quilts again at our September meeting. Killer Bees have 
volunteered to host the Friendship Day. 
 
Website – Bonnie Hall – Absent 
 
Bee Keeper – Diana Wolf – Has sent info to Bonnie for the newest Bee and we may 
be getting another Bee, too. 
 
BOM – Chris Cowan – May resume when people are back for the winter. 
 
Community Service – Chris Cowan – Nothing to report. 
 
Newsletter – Chris Cowan – She states that she needs her articles by Monday after 
the meeting. 
 



By Laws – Vacant 
 
Publicity and Facebook – Laural Powell - Absent 
 
Fat Quarter Draw – Carrah Maney and Melissa Bradley – Had $30 in sales last 
month. Clear profit because of A Block Away donation. 
 
Historian – Vacant 
 
Hostess – Elaine Hall and Jean Waufle – no report 
 
Library – Susan Coleman – Debbie Williams has a question. The available books 
need to be restated for availability. 
 
Nominating Committee – Diana Wolf – She has two positions filled but still needs 
someone for Programs. Jan Rondeau is willing to stay on for a while to show the 
new chair what needs to be done. 
 
Military Service – Lucu Klass and Evelyn Fincher – Absent 
 
Retreat – Kathe Letulle, Elaine Hall, and Marty Morrison – Both retreats are full 
and have waiting lists. 
 
Scholarship – Leslie Lorenzo – Absent 
 
Schoolhouse – Dale Shafer – Classes have been scheduled for this season. She will 
be bringing samples to the guild meeting. 
 
Show and Tell – Mike Hall – none 
 
Sunshine and Shadows – Jackie Landon – Cards were sent to several people.  
 
Youth Program – Florea Flores – She had a summer class and taught them to make 
totes and some smaller projects. 
 



New Business – Jan Rondeau – wants to know if we need a speaker for the 
February 2024 meeting. Quilt show will be February 16 & 17, 2024. It was decided 
that we do need a speaker. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:10am by Marsha Santow. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


